
www.wapa.us May, 2023	 	

President’s Message
by Bob Smith

             HIT & MISS

                   Newsletter of the Western Antique Power Associates

Next WAPA Board Meeting
June 3, 2023

9:00am  at Cal Poly

The May meeting is cancelled!

Highland Citrus Festival
by Ron Haskell

We have been participating in some very good 
shows in the past 2 months.  They have been 
well attended by the public and WAPA members, 
but I see the same loyal faces each time.  I sure 
would like to see some other members show up 
once in a while. Bring out some equipment 
running or not. If it doesn’t run then I am sure 
that someone will either get it running or give 
you advice as to what needs to be done. 

We always have a great time at these events. So, 
pack up that old iron and haul it out to a show. 
We would love to have you.

On another note, we are getting very good 
participation on work days at our building at Cal 
Poly.  Some are working on improving the 
building while others are either working on weed 
abatement or getting tractors running. We 
always have a great time.

The Highland Citrus Festival has always been a fun show to 
do, and this year was no exception.  The day started off 
cold, but when the sun came up it warmed up nicely with 
not too much wind.  We had our usual spot on Palm at 
Pacific, and ten engine displays were set up. We had Jerry 
Wyatt with a couple of early Briggs and Stratton engines, 
one converted to horizontal side shaft;  Bill and Colleen 
Karp IH LB powering a corn sheller;  Lance Wilson and his 
Allis Chalmers tractor;  Mitchell Reichwein with a 1919 1 
1/2 hp International M;  Paul Montgomery with 1922 
Economy and pump jack;  Clay Wilson and his 1914 
Headless Witte;  Ron Haskell with a 1917 7hp Economy;  
Bob Smith with his newly restored 1945 IH LB;  Dave Foley 
with a 1923 1 1/2 hp Fairbanks Morse;  Tom Denson
displayed his 1926 Fuller & Johnson powering a blower; 
Merle Morse with his 1923 7 hp Witte powering an air 
compressor to run a small steam engine running a power 
hacksaw;  Joe Siddons demonstrated rope making;  with 
Roger Meeker helping out as needed.  

Crowd was average, but a great time was had by all.
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Ron Haskell having fun honing his skills with our 
new very useful big toy.

Photo submitted 

by Steve Mandell

The La Verne Cool Cruise car show has quickly become one of WAPA's most popular 
events. With a great display area right in the middle of downtown, we get lots of 
spectators throughout the day. Highlights of this year's WAPA display were Rob's very rare 
Hornsby with its newly installed gas bag and Danny with his California made Samson oil 
field engine. And with our new private show entrance displaying couldn't be easier. A big 
thanks to Mitchell for all his extra efforts in organizing this excellent event.

La Verne Cool Cruise Car Show
by Paul Montgomery
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WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MINUTES
April 15, 2023 9:00am

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Bob Smith, Dave Foley, Kelly Garcia, Ron Haskell, Paul Montgomery, Tim Neely, Mitchell 
Reichwein,

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Brian Stoops.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jose Carrillo, John De Lazzaro, Tom Denson, Mike Eubanks, Dan Kato, Steven Mandell, Roger 
Meeker, Merle Morse, Stevie J Mote, Leroy Overstreet, David Pasillas, Michael Peterson, Danny Ponce, Joe Siddons, Don 
Stocker, Clay Wilson.. 

VISITORS: Frank Sealy.

CALL TO ORDER: President Bob Smith at 9:00 am.

FLAG SALUTE: Led by Danny Ponce.

WELCOME: President Bob Smith welcomes members and reminds them they may speak on any subject brought before 
the board.

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS REMARKS/REPORTS

PRESIDENT: Bob Smith Danny Ponce and Steve Mote attended memorial service for Paul Liverman on April 10 at 
Riverside National Cemetery.  WAPA sends our condolences to Kelley Garcia for the loss of her father.

VICE PRESIDENT: Dave Foley thanked everyone that attended the La Verne Cool Car Cruise.

SECRETARY: Lance Wilson made a motion to approve minutes of Board Meeting held March 4. Second by Kelly Garcia.

TREASURER: Kelley Garcia presented financial report: Checking account $3,489.41 Savings  $31,279.74   WAPA 
Museum. $168,297.26

MEMBERSHIP Brian Stoops:  Absent. Bob Smith asked for a motion to accept new member Brent Zousel. Second by Ron 
Haskell,  All in favor. Bob Smith asked for a motion to accept visitor Frank Sealy as a new member. Second by Dave 
Foley,  All in favor. Membership is 106:  active dues-paying members are 73; life members are 28; honorary members 
are 4; complimentary member is 1. Francine Rippy moved to Life Membership.

PURCHASING: Paul Montgomery: WAPA apparel for sale. New shirts are in and now on sale. Thank you Rob Skinner.

SAFETY: Tim Neely reported on safety issues. Club fire extinguishers have been certified.

SHOWS: Mitchell Reichwein: Update on Chino Days on March 18-19. Update on the Highland Citrus Festival on March 
25.  Update on the La Verne Cool Cruise on April 8. Rubel Castle show on April 16. Mitchell made a motion to sanction 
the Chino Corn Feed Run on April 22. Second by Ron Haskell, all in favor. Tulare on April 22-23 is canceled. Mitchell 
made a motion to sanction the Antique Truck Show on May 6. Second by Tim Neely,  all in favor. Mitchell made a 
motion to sanction the Steve McQueen Show on June 4. Second by Dave Foley, all in favor. Mitchell made a motion to 
sanction the LA Live Steamers Show on June 18. Second by Tim Neely, all in favor.

MUSEUM: Ron Haskell: Update on the building improvements. WAPA purchased an all-terrain forklift and came in 
under budget. Continue to insulate and panel building. Electrical is almost done. Library is being insulated and 
paneled. Racks are being erected on back wall to get items off the floor. Kitchen area will be remodeled.

EDITOR: Carol Haskell and Ellen Morse: The deadline for articles is the 20th of each month.

CAL POLY: Bob Smith: Spring field trips start April 18,19,20,25,26,27, May 2,3,4. Need tractor drivers from 9:00am to 
1:00pm. One John Deere 50 is wired with LED lights. Continue to work on 1 JD50 clutch. All wagons are loaded with 
hay and ready for field trips.
COMMITTEE REPORT: 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  None
No May meeting.  Next meeting: June 3, 2023.
Meeting adjourned at 10:12 am.
Lance Wilson Secretary
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14548 Foxglove Drive

Chino Hills, CA  91709-1815

cahaskell@me.com

2023 WAPA Officers
President		Bob Smith

Vice President		Dave Foley

Secretary		Lance Wilson

Treasurer		Kelley Garcia

Show Director		Mitchell Reichwein

Membership		Brian Stoops

Museum Director	Ron Haskell

Safety			Tim Neely

Purchasing		Paul Montgomery

Editors			Carol Haskell &

			Ellen Morse


Upcoming Events
by Mitchell Reichwein

Saturday, May 6 Antique Truck Show at the Southern 
California Railway Museum in Perris.
215 Freeway, use the 4th street offramp 
also known as highway 74, go west to 
‘A’ Street turn left or south all the way 
down to Mapes Road turn left, and then 
turn left into the Railway Museum.  Gate 
opens at 6:00 am.

Sunday, June 4 Steve McQueen show at the Boys Republic, 
1907 Boys Republic Dr., Chino Hills, 
CA, 91709.

Sunday, June 18  L A Live Steamers, 5202 Zoo Drive, Los 
Angeles, CA, 90027.

Instructions for June shows will be on WAPA email when I know 
them.

May Birthdays
Dutch Bankston

Jose Carrillo

Jim Davis

Larry Evans

David Foley

Carol Haskell

Jack Hassler

Conrad Lalicker

Steven Mandell

Tim Neely

LeRoy Overstreet

Joan Westgate

Stephanie Wilson
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